
Principal’s Perspective 

Newsletter Date 

        
Papanews Community Edition             

 

Friday 25 June 2021 

Kia ora, 
 
I would like to start by acknowledging and congratulating the students who attended the senior formal last Friday 
night at the Wigram Air Force Museum.  Our students showed the utmost respect for the occasion, and were 
outstanding ambassadors for our school.  They are wonderfully mature, and socially responsible, and these 
attributes were clearly demonstrated on the night.  It was also very pleasing to see so many staff attend, reflecting 
the genuine interest they have in the students, and share in the occasion. 
 
We have now completed Week 8 of the term.  With only two weeks to go before the end of term, our students 
continue to be very busy both in and out of the classroom.  Over the next two weeks a large group of Year 12 
students will be involved in a mountain bike and camping experience at Hanmer Springs, a group of students will 
travel to Dunedin for the ‘Brain Bee’ Neuroscience challenge, the Year 12 Leadership group will attend a conference 
at Christ’s College, and of course the large number of students involved in our sell-out production of ‘Grease’. 
 
Over the weekend a number of our students and staff will be supporting the thousands of people from around the 
country who will be taking part in this year’s World Vision 40 hour famine.  At the combined assemblies earlier in the 
month, a guest speaker from World Vision spoke at the about who World Vision is raising money for this year. This is 
the first time money is being raised for a region, and that is how dire the situation is in Sub Saharan Africa due to the 
Covid pandemic.   This provides a great opportunity to think of others, and contribute to their welfare and wellbeing. 
 
I would like to remind parents and caregivers that if you need assistance with items of winter uniform for your child, 

please contact Miss McConnel, our Assistant Principal email:  mcr@papanui.school.nz  

                    Ngā mihi nui 
 

Jo Hunnikin 
 Acting Principal 

Enrolments for 2022 

Year 9 enrolments for 2022 are now open.  Just visit the school’s website ( www.papanui.school.nz/enrolments ) to 
download the 2022 enrolment form. 
 

Enrolments close on Friday July 30
th

. 
 

A ballot for out of zone enrolments (if necessary) will be held on August 4
th
, and parents advised accordingly.  

mailto:mcr@papanui.school.nz
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PTA Fundraiser 

Papanui High School PTA - Entertainment Book Link 

Just click the link 

https://nz.entdigital.net/orderbooks/1371p69 

A THANK YOU FOR YOU! 
 
FREE UPGRADE OFFER! 
 
One of the best things about the Entertainment Membership, apart 
from supporting Papanui High School PTA, is that there is a Multi City 
Membership, which unlocks EVERY offer across New Zealand and 
Australia. How good! 
 
As our travel bubble is quite limited, people are exploring New 
Zealand and Australia a LOT more, which makes the Multi City 
Membership the perfect option. 
 
For the first time ever, anybody who purchases a $69.99 Single City 
Membership will be upgraded to a Multi City Membership valued at 
$119.99 for FREE! Hurry – this is for a limited time only. 
 
That’s a $50 saving and access to over 10,000 offers!!! 
 
Thanks for your continued support! 

Adult and Community Education Enrolments for Term 3 

Our Term 3 Night classes are now open for enrolment. Classes begin the week of 2nd of August and most will run for 
seven weeks. We also have some weekend workshops available. For a full list of our courses and enrolment details 
please visit our website https://www.papanui.school.nz/com-edu/categories or email Barbara Roper 
rpb@papanui.school.nz or telephone our office on 03 3520701. 

https://nz.entdigital.net/orderbooks/1371p69
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Term 2 Winter Sport Results 
The sports draw can be found on the sports noticeboard or school sport facebook page every Monday. 
 
Basketball 
U20 boys: defeated by Atami Spartans 
U17 boys Green: won 90-80 against Rangiora High School 
U17 boys Blue: won 72-68 against Selwyn Hawks 
U15 boys Green: defeated by Celebration Lions Purple 
Thomson/Whelan Boys: defeated by Kaiapoi 
Thomson/Whelan Girls: won 60-55 against Avonside Girls 
Junior Girls Green: Default 
Intermediate Girls Blue: won 70-10 against St Margaret’s 10 Rockets 
 
Football 
1st XI Boys: BYE 
1st XI Girls: defeated by Burnside 1st XI 
Junior boys: won 2-0 against Shirley Junior 
 
Hockey 
Boys: won 6-0 against St Bede’s College 
Girls: won 6-0 against Avonside Girls’ High Development 
 
Netball 
Saturday Team: Drew 20-20 against Revelation C 
Wednesday Girls: won 31-15 against St Margaret’s B 
Wednesday Mixed: defeated by Hagley Senior Mixed 
Year 10/11’s: won 28-13 against St Andrew’s Year 12 White 
Year 10’s: won 20-14 against St Margaret’s K 
Year 9’s Green: defeated by Christchurch Girls’ High Q 
Year 9’s Blue: defeated by St Andrew’s College Year 9 C 
 
Rugby 
Girls (Forward Foundation): Cancelled 
 
Student Achievements   
Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately? Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to 
Paige  hrp@papanui.school.nz in the Sports Office. 
This is a great way to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport with our community. 
 
Papanui High School had 4 students (Katelynn 
Donaldson, Madison Bayliss, Olivia Thompson and Luka 
Willems) compete in the South Island Secondary 
Schools’ Swimming Championships in Timaru in the 
weekend. The results are:  
 
Katelynn Donaldson: 1st - 50m Backstroke,1st - 100m 
Backstroke, 2nd - 50m Freestyle, 3rd - 100m IM, 5th - 
50m Freestyle 
  
Madison Bayliss: 2nd - 50m Breaststroke, 6th - 50m 
Freestyle, 7th - 100m Backstroke, 8th - 100m Freestyle 
  
Olivia Thompson: 8th - 50m Breaststroke, 9th - 50m 
Backstroke, 13th - 100m Freestyle, 16th - 100m IM 
  
Luka Willems: 1st - Mixed 50m Breaststroke, 1st - Mixed 
50 Freestyle, 1st - 100m Freestyle 
  
Well done to all of our Papanui High School athletes! 
  
  
 
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 
Paige Hubber 
Sports Co-ordinator  
hrp@papanui.school.nz 

Sport 
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School Policies 

Our school policies can be found at   https://papanui.schooldocs.co.nz 
 
Username:  papanui         password:   pride 

My School, My Success, My Responsibility 
Tōku Kura, Tōku Tiketike, Tōku Haepapa  

Congratulations 
 
Cross Country - Thomas Clarke 
Thomas competed in the New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Championships in Hawera last weekend. Thomas came 
44th out of a huge field of 181 competitors!!     Well done Thomas. 
  
Gymnastics - Leah McCallum 
Leah recently competed in the Canterbury Secondary Schools’ Gymnastics Championships where she won overall in 
her level (step 7) and placed 1st on vault, 1st on bar, and 1st on beam. Well done to Leah on her fantastic 
achievements. 
       
        
Community News 
 

Important Information 

 Please return any Term 1 sports uniforms ASAP. 

 Any students who are keen on purchasing Papanui High School sports gear can be done via the link below. 
Payments are done through the website and then are sent directly to you. 

 Please Note: students are not permitted to wear sports gear instead of school uniform. 
 

https://withers-merch-shop.myshopify.com/…/papanui-high-sch… 
 

   
 

 
Paige Hubber 
Sports Co-ordinator  
hrp@papanui.school.nz 
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